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   Human Rights Now              
Oral statement on agenda Item 3 ID 

UN Human Rights Council 25th   Session, 

Geneva, 3 -28 March 2014 Speaker: Ms. Yuriko Moto

Children and Armed Conflict in Iraq
Thank you Mr. President,

More than ten years have passed since the beginning of the Iraqi War in 2003.  Yet, people of Iraq, especially children, are still suffering tremendously from serious violations of their very basic human rights such as the right to life, the right to health care and the right to education.
Human rights situations have been rapidly deteriorating as the military operations have continued.  Recent attacks in the Anbar province are of particular concern, where HRN carried out a fact-finding mission last year.  Witnesses mentioned that heavy random mortar fire, shelling, and air bombings hit the region, killing a large number of civilians including children. Thousands of people were forced to leave their homes. In February, UNAMI reported that over a hundred civilians were killed and approximately 700 were wounded in Fallujah. The number of IDPs also reached over 68,000 families.  What makes it worse is that even a hospital was attacked in a series of the military campaign. 

Human Rights Now,
 urges all the parties concerned including the Iraqi government (1) to immediately halt attacks against civilians and infrastructures, and (2) to pay continuous and close attention to the ongoing health risks caused by environmental contamination resulting from the heavy air strikes.  In the mission last year, we found unusually high rate of serious congenital birth defects (CBDs) in Fallujah.  Same observation was made by Global Research in October 2013 in Fallujah, Basra and Najaf, where the US and UK forces allegedly used munitions containing hazardous substances such as heavy metals and depleted uranium (DU).  However, a report released by the Iraqi Ministry of Health and WHO last September stated that there was “no clear evidence to suggest an unusually high rate of CBDs in Iraq”.  It is a groundless denial of the facts, since neither the Iraqi Ministry of Health or WHO gathered medical evidence from local hospitals.
We urge the governments of the US and the UK to release detailed information on the weapons they have used in the region and to take necessary measures to ensure the Iraqi people’s right to life and health care. 
We also urge WHO and the Iraqi Ministry of Health to have their research results peer reviewed by an impartial body to ensure the accuracy and objectivity on the possible causal connection between the use of DU munitions and CBDs. 

At the same time, we call upon the Council to conduct an independent and thorough investigation of all grave human rights violations since the beginning of the war, so that justice, accountability and reparation for the victims would be ensured.
Thank you.
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